
Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting 
January 3, 2022 

7:00 pm 

 
The Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting was called to order:  by Supervisor Rick Ervin at 7:00 p.m. 

at the Isabella Township Hall. 

 

Present were: Linda Bechtel, Rick Ervin, Hannah Fitzpatrick, Thomas Reihl, and Robert Walton 

 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Rick Ervin. 

 

Approval of Agenda:  Thomas Reihl moved to approve agenda. Hannah Fitzpatrick supported. Agenda 

approved.  

 

Guest: The Woods Company spoke about marihuana dispensaries in municipalities. Showing interest in 

opening business and answered questions from board and residents. 

  

Public Comment: LouAnn Mogg asked if Village is incorporated and mentioned sidewalks. Also asked for 

updates on Isabella County roads. Rick Ervin will see if Tony from the Isabella County Road Commission can 

speak at future meeting. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

• Park bleacher order will be delivered February 25, 2022. Storing in Spencer Lynch’s barn. 

• Hannah Fitzpatrick shared township logo samples created by Eric Miller for board review. Rick Ervin 

will get quotes from other businesses to compare.  

• Fire Department radios discussed. Denver and Isabella Township will request 2% Tribal funds for 

project.  

 

New Business: 

• Rick Ervin discussed upcoming board of review training. Carolyn Berger will need to attend for 

certification. Hannah Fitzpatrick will coordinate. Thomas Reihl made a motion, seconded by Robert 

Walton to approve payment for board of review training on February 8, 2022 for Carolyn Berger. 

Motion passed. 

• Jon Prout to replace door at fire hall well. 

• Rick Ervin announced Jeff Grey as new chairman for the Council of Governments meetings. 

• Linda Bechtel talked about opening certificate of deposit with Isabella Bank. Also looking into 

switching township accounts after tax season. 

• Rick Ervin mentioned Zoom meeting subscription ending. Rick Ervin made a motion, seconded by 

Robert Walton to renew annual subscription for virtual meetings. Motion passed. 

 

Financial Report:  Linda Bechtel presented the Treasurers report. Thomas Reihl made a motion, seconded by 

Robert Walton to accept the financial report with an ending balance of $750,518.07. A roll call vote was taken.  

All board members in attendance approved. 

 

Hannah Fitzpatrick presented the bills. Robert Walton made a motion, seconded by Thomas Reihl to pay 

checks #12607-12631. A roll call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved to pay vouchers 

as presented.   

 

Adjournment:  Rick Ervin moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Thomas Reihl.  

Meeting declared adjourned. 
 

 


